MEMORANDUM

Date:

November 19, 2019
To:

UMBC Campus Community
From:

Linda Rothfus, Manager, Business Services     
Re:

Moving Expense Reimbursement
Please note that due to new 2018-tax legislation, all moving expense reimbursements are considered compensation and therefore fully taxable and subject to Federal, State and FICA taxes. 

The State of Maryland Central Payroll Bureau spreads taxes on moving expenses over the remaining payroll periods for the calendar year. With only three remaining paychecks for the calendar year 2019, any moving expenses submitted after today will be either taxed at a higher rate or rejected by the State for resubmission and processing after January 1, 2020. 

